Proposed New and Updated Strategies 2.1.2 and 6.1.2
[bookmark: _GoBack]Strategy 2.1.2:  Provide travel opportunities and supporting amenities for historically disadvantaged populations, such as low-income people, students, youth, seniors, people of color, people with disabilities, and others with limited transportation options.
Metro serves historically disadvantaged populations with a wide variety of public transportation services and supporting amenities such as bus stops, bus shelters, seating, lighting, waste receptacles, and public information.  All buses on the fixed-route system are accessible for people using mobility devices; complementary paratransit services are available for eligible individuals with disabilities; and facilities are accessible in compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act.  Metro offers other services as well, such as the innovative Community Transportation Program which includes the Taxi Scrip Program, Transit Instruction Program, and Community Access Transportation (CAT).  Metro also provides programs such as Jobs Access and Reverse Commute (JARC), a federal program that is intended to connect low-income populations with employment opportunities through public transportation.  Metro also works with local school districts to respond to student transportation needs.  Metro regularly reports on its services in compliance with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964.

Strategy 6.1.2:  Establish and maintain a long-range plan that is consistent with the regional long-range transportation plan and identifies long-term public transportation needs. 
	To implement the vision for public transportation, as established in the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation, King County should establish and maintain a long-range plan that:  (1) is consistent with the policies and values of the Strategic Plan for Public Transportation; and (2) uses, as a starting point, today’s transit network and needs as defined by the King County Metro Service Guidelines.  This long-range plan, adopted by the King County Council, should include service and capital elements of a future Metro transit network at various funding levels that support local jurisdiction and regional comprehensive plans, as well as the unmet transit service needs throughout King County as identified by the existing Metro Service Guidelines.  The plan should take into consideration the Puget Sound Regional Council’s economic, growth management, and transportation plans, as well as Sound Transit’s and other regional transit agencies’ long-range plans to the extent practicable.  

	King County should develop the long-range plan in coordination with local jurisdictions for their use as an investment and development planning resource.  This plan should also reflect resource availability and financial estimates of the total transit need to support regional and local comprehensive plans, as well as provide a realistic framework for funding future system needs and the existing unmet need.
